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Darcy McNicoll
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Dear Darcy

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987
CAS-228712-P0OD0OV9

Thank you for contacting Auckland Transport on 1 March 2016 requesting the following information in
relation to Victoria Road, Devonport:

1. Seek any information relating to pedestrian count and any related traffic data/ reports from
AT Auckland cameras installed at both 149 Victoria Rd Devonport and 159 Victoria Road
Devonport. Camera operation 15 thru 17 February 2016.

Auckland Transport did not install the cameras in the locations referred to and we therefore do not
have any data relating to these surveys. This survey was conducted by Traffic Engineering and
Management Limited on behalf of a third party. If you wish to follow up on this please contact
them directly. Their details can be found on their website, htip://www.teamtraffic.co.nz/.

Your request is therefore declined under Section 17(g) of the LGOIMA as the information is not
held by Auckland Transport.

2. Request any reports related to application for Butterbee Childcare facility at 159 Victoria
Road Devonport.

This part of the request was transferred to Auckland Council on 3 March 2016 for a direct
response in accordance with section 12 of the LGOIMA as this information is held by the Council.

3. Request any AT Auckland assessment of Childcare proposal on Bus schedules and safety
of bus patrons using bus stop located outside 159 Victoria Rd if proposed childcare facility
approved.

Auckland Transport has no documentation in relation to safety audits previously carried out at 159
Victoria Rd (bus stop 3405). Your request is therefore declined under section 17(e) of the
LGOIMA as the information requested does not exist.

4. Any traffic accident/incident information for upper Victoria Rd, Albert Road, Ewen Allison
Ave immediate arealintersection.
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A search was conducted within the NZ Transport Agency Crash Analysis System (CAS) for all
crashes (fatal, serious, minor and non-injury crashes) reported by NZ Police over the past 10
years 2005-2015 (currently in CAS as at 10.03.16) within a 20 metre radius of the Victoria Road,
Albert Road and Ewen Allison Avenue intersection.

Within the search criteria, two non-injury crashes were found to have been reported on Victoria
Road, one 5 metres south of the intersection with Albert Road and another 10 metres south of the
intersection with Albert Road. No crashes within the search criteria have been reported to have
occurred within the actual intersection of Victoria Road and Ewen Allison Avenue.

We trust the above information has addressed the matters raised however, should you believe that
we have not responded appropriately to your request, you have the right in accordance with section
27(3) of the LGOIMA to make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman to seek an investigation
and review in regard to this matter.

If you have any further queries, please contact me on (09) 355 3553 during business hours, quoting
Local Government Official Information request number CAS-228712-POD0V9.

Yours sincerely

el

Jo Naylor

Customer Liaison Team Leader
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